From: Kate Roesen 
Sent: 04 May 2017 21:58
To: Planning
Subject: Objection to planning application 15/00837/OUT

Dear Sir,

I am writing to object to planning application 15/00837/OUT, where it is proposed to build houses on and next to Gavray Meadows. This is an important site for local wildlife, containing rare and threatened species, and supporting life for many other species. Not only that, but wild and green spaces are important for the wellbeing of residents in towns, both physical and mental, and there are already so few green areas in Bicester; we cannot afford to lose this one.  

Once a site is destroyed, it is impossible to recreate it, so any claims that biodiversity can be improved after building upon land is simply not true. Part of the biodiversity is the seedbank built up over years in the soil, and that is irreplaceable. One certain species are removed, they cannot be reintroduced, so they need protecting where they are.

Please take the health of the town, the wildlife, and the planet in to consideration here and reject this application.

Thank you,

Kate Roesen

50 Merganser Drive

Bicester

OX26 6UG

